RE: Community Park proposed for Ashler Hills PUBLIC COMMENT URGENTLY NEEDED!!

Dear North Phoenix and Scottsdale homeowners: below is a link for you to give your input on the proposed park at Scottsdale Rd/Ashler Hills. The drawing on the attached link is the City's preliminary suggestion as to possible amenities and design based on the prior public meetings. Your comments will shape the final park design. The City would like to hear from local residents about their preferences and ideas. Your ideas and suggestions will be taken into consideration when the City prepares the final drawing. Please take a moment to click on the attached link and when you give your input be specific about what you like about the current rendering or if there should be more of a current amenity or if something else should be added. Some possible ideas are:

- 1. Do you like the idea of 8 pickleball courts or do you feel there should be more courts?
- 2. Should there be a design for benches and shade at the pickleball courts for waiting players?
- 3. Should all the sport courts/pickleball courts be aligned north to south?
- 4. Should there be fencing around the courts to prevent runaway balls?
- 5. Should there be work out stations around the walking path?
- 6. Should there be more or less playground area? What kind of playground amenities would be preferable?
- 7. Should there be more or less turf? And more or less seating or picnic areas?

Please click on the following link (or cut and paste the address) and review the proposed Park Site Plan in the Step 2 "Exhibits" button. Then click on Step 5 to fill out the **Comment Form** online and give your input.

https://www.scottsdaleaz.gov/construction/project-list/ashler-hills-park

The public comment period is open until **OCTOBER 21, 2021**. Based upon public comment and support a new site plan will be developed. YOUR COMMENTS COUNT! Please let the City know your thoughts on what you would like in your park.

This email is being sent to you by Sonoran Pickleball and Recreation Centers, Inc. (SPARC) which is a 501(c)(3) dedicated to raising funds to assist with and contribute to various municipal and county governmental entities for construction of public park facilities, including pickleball courts, dog parks, walking parks and all other related public recreational facilities. For more information see www.sparcaz.com.

Chris Cummings Director of Racquet Sports 4807071234 x201